United Way of Pennsylvania

909 Green Street Harrisburg, PA 17102-2927 tel 717-238-7365 fax 717-238-7414

www.uwp.org



May 24, 2016

Dear Members of the PA General Assembly:

Investments in high-quality pre-k have a significant return on investment for our children, schools and communities. That is why the United Way of Pennsylvania and local United Ways across the commonwealth have long made early learning and school readiness priority issues, joining with civic leaders and other philanthropic organizations to promote the benefits of high-quality pre-k and make it available to more children.

Yet despite the many proven benefits of high-quality pre-k, most of Pennsylvania's 3- and 4-year-olds lack access to this once-in-a-lifetime learning opportunity, including tens of thousands of children at risk of academic failure. In fact, about 70 percent of Pennsylvania's 175,000 at-risk preschoolers miss out on publicly funded, high-quality pre-k. Unfortunately, philanthropic efforts like ours can only go so far toward increasing pre-k access.

Policymakers on both sides of the aisle increasingly recognize that high-quality pre-k and other early learning investments pay off, but Pennsylvania is failing to fully capitalize on the many benefits these programs provide. We can address this through stronger state investments in high-quality pre-k.

We need the commonwealth to step up its efforts to fund high-quality pre-k so we can reach those children who are missing out, particularly those at risk of academic failure. On behalf of the United Way of Pennsylvania and our local United Ways across Pennsylvania, we support the Pre-K for PA campaign's request to increase state pre-k funding by \$90 million for fiscal 2016-17 and urge lawmakers to make this a clear priority in the coming budget deliberations.

Thank you for your consideration of this critical request.

Sincerely,

Kristen Rotz President, United Way of Pennsylvania

Vincent Champion Champion Law, LLC Board Chair, United Way of Pennsylvania

Kierston Hobaugh Executive Director, United Way of Butler County

Kelly K. Malone Executive Director, Schuylkill United Way Terri Ann Wig

Chief Professional Officer, United Way of the Titusville Region

Sue Suter

President & CEO, United Way of Lancaster County

Randy S. Patterson

Director, Economic Development & Neighborhood Revitalization

Board Chair, United Way of Lancaster County

Marisa L. Lines

Chief Professional Officer, United Way of Western Crawford County

Bill McKinney

President and CEO, United Way of the Laurel Highlands

Mike Artim

Board Chair, United Way of the Laurel Highlands

Bill Jackson

President, United Way of Erie County

Jamie Haddon

President and CEO, United Way of Bucks County

Brian Jeter

Chairman of the Board, United Way of Bucks County

Lucy S. Zander

Executive Director, United Way of Carlisle & Cumberland County

Timothy F. Whelan, MSW

Vice President Community Impact, United Way of the Capital Region

Bill Jones

President and CEO, United Way of Wyoming Valley

Michael McMonigal

Executive Director, United Way of Mifflin-Juniata

Barbara P. Murphy

President & CEO, United Way of Washington County

Joanne Troutman

President & CEO, Greater Susquehanna Valley United Way

Kim Merithew

Director of Corporate and Community Giving, United Way of Susquehanna County

Gary Drapek

President, United Way of Lackawanna & Wayne Counties

Nancy Pinto

Chief Professional Officer, Clearfield Area United Way

Michael Albert

President and CEO, United Way of Monroe County

Patrick J. Ward

President/CEO, United Way of Greater Hazleton

David Lewis

President, United Way of the Greater Lehigh Valley

Tammy Gentzel,

Executive Director, Centre County United Way

Melanie Shildt

Executive Director, United Way of Blair County

Amy M. Hicks

Executive Director, United Way of Franklin County

Gayle M. Young

Executive Director, United Way of Lawrence County

Melissa Fulton

Executive Director, United Way of Clarion County

Michael J. Rubino

Executive Director, United Way of Beaver County

Donna M. Griffith

Interim Executive Director, United Way of Indiana County

Jim Micsky

Executive Director, United Way of Mercer County

Bobbi Watt Geer

Regional Vice President, United Way of Southwestern PA

Jim Cawley

President & CEO, United Way of Greater Philadelphia and Southern New Jersey

Robert J. Woods

Executive Director, United Way of York County

Tammy White,

President, United Way of Berks County

Patricia C. Giles

Executive Vice President, United Way of Berks County

Michael A. Duff

Chairman of the Board, United Way of Berks County

Corinne Brumbach

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Ellen Albright

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Gina Crance

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Sharon Danks

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Brad Hall

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Steve Keifer

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Stella Leonti

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Tammy Mitgang

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Denise Shoup

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Lou Schucker

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Jerry Simcik

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Michael Toledo

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County

Dr. Karen Wang

Ready. Set. READ!, United Way of Berks County